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Wednesday May 10, 2017


Present      

David Pel – Treasurer   

George McLachrie – President

Graham Youde – Operations Director

Anothy Mazzucco -- Tournament Director

Glenn Richards – Head Pro

Caroline Tuhten—Junior Development Director

Val Cuthbert – Secretary 

Peter Upper—Men’s League Director
Mary Flynn – Women’s League Director
Mike Hopkins – Membership Director
Lawrence Kumar, Vice President 
Kenny Wong – Director at Large
Absent

Bev Olson -- Social Director
Approval of draft agenda
· The Agenda was approved.   

Adoption of the Minutes from April 10, 2017
· The minutes were adopted.     

New Business 
· A motion was put forward and approved to allow a previous member to join the club for the summer only.  They had previously been banned several years ago.  A letter of apology was forwarded to the Board.    
· Open Team Leagues.  They would like the club to support home matches with advertising and selling refreshments.  The board supported the advertising and agreed that Miele league could sell refreshments themselves.  
· Pay and play – charge $5.00 guest fee (in addition to court fees) for those who are not members and have not paid for pay and play.  This motion was put forward and approved. 
· Last day of play in bubble is June 1st. 
· Suggestion to have a wooden racket tournament in celebration of the club’s 50th anniversary.  Glen can provide some rackets.  
· Early Bird Discussion.  There was a discussion regarding a reduction in club fees for a club member who paid early bird fees but was away for 3 months during the time that the bubble is up.  It was recommended that any member who is away for 3 months during this time could qualify for a reduction in membership.
· Junior Tournament scheduled for July 17 – 20.   We will charge the same as last year.  It starts at 1:00 p.m. and ends at 6:00 p.m.
· 2017 Draft Budget.  For details see Vice President’s Report dated May 2017.  There was a general discussion on membership fees for next year.  This year’s budget includes a club manager.  
· General discussion on adding a team to Men’s League Team C2 Spring 2018.
President’s Report – Full report attached at the end of the minutes
· Insurance - registration of members.  We need to make sure who is in the bubble at all times.  A check in sheet of people in the bubble should be utilized when people check in.  The Arbutus club has everyone who enters the club sign in.  
· Societies Act – On the to do list. 
· There is a Tennis Canada meeting with the City on June 5th or 6th. 
· Meeting with Glen regarding his contract renewal.
· Spring clean-up.  The city will be power washing the courts. 
· We should paint the exterior of the clubhouse.  Will check with Barry.  He will be power washing the deck and railings.  
· The Garbage cans should have the name of the club put on them.
· The Clubhouse is valued at $522,000.00.  We are still getting a quote on the grade beam.  
Vice President’s Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes 
Head Pro Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes.
Membership Director Report 

· Attached at the end of the minutes
Junior Development Report 
· Attached at the end of the minutes
Director at Large Report 

· Attached at the end of the minutes
Next Meeting – June 14, 2017

